
 
 

To: Governing Body 
From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works  

Date: June 2025 
Re: Monthly Status Report 

 
 
 
 

o CCLIP funding: The project plans are ready for a field check with KDOT which is June 26th at 
9:30am.   

 
o Storm Debris Removal:    We have received the 75% payment from FEMA via the Kansas 

Department of Emergency Management.  I am working to receive the additional 15% from 
KDEM. 

 
o Repairs to Signals, W. 47th Street and W. 47th Place and Rainbow:     The pedestrian signals 

have been repaired and are operational. 
 

o Mission Road Project, 2025:    The gas and water utilities are still not complete.  The contractor 
for the road project was issued a notice to proceed on May 28th.  They have mobilized some 
equipment and traffic control.  They have received all of the stormwater pipe and related boxes.  
The contractor has started installing the boxes and pipe in Roeland Park on W. 51st Street.  
The utilities are preventing our contractor from moving ahead with anything else.  We have a 
progress meeting tomorrow. 

 
o W. 47th Place Complete Street Project: We have begun design work on W. 47th Place.  I hope 

to get an early preliminary design plan to both the water and gas utilities to determine if they 
intend to replace and of their infrastructure. 
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